Announcement of Office of Justice Affairs (OJA)
Subject: Policy of not accepting neither gifts nor profits from performing duties (No Gift Policy)
Fiscal year 2024

Office of Justice Affairs (OJA) is a unit in the Ministry of Justice that has the
responsibility to develop justice policy and the working process of the justice system by
mean of study, research, and evaluation of law enforcement. The OJA is also in charge of
the National Commission on Justice Administration Development (NCJAD), which s
responsible for designing guidelines of operation for justice units and departments to ensure

their efficiency and unity of operation.

In order to express the intention to promote virtue, ethic and integrity in work,
as well as to create culture of moral organization, to prevent unjust duty and corruption in
all forms, | would like to declare the intent that “The Office of Justice Affairs is an
organization where all government officials do not accept any kind of gifts or presents from
performing their duties” (No Gift Policy) by complying with the following:

1. Do not accept any kind of item, gift or present while/ before/ after
performing duty to the public which will result in corruption and misconduct.

2. Officers in executive level will conduct themselves as an exemplary model

while supervising, monitoring and ensuring that subordinates do not engage in indiscipline

regarding corruption, or misconduct.

It is hereby declared in general so that all executives, officials, and personnel
within the Office of Justice Affairs will adhere strictly to the policy.

This announcement is made on December 14 ,2023

Pol Lt.Col P ﬂ‘*’z"w‘"

(Phongthon Thanyasiri)
Director-General, Office of Justice Affairs



